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Out of the ashes, the Phoenix arises…. 
 

I was reminded of this image recently after seeing yet more images of devastation and destruction from conflict and 
war. ‘Can there ever be peace and restoration after all this?’ we ask. 
 

It’s interesting how memories come flooding back and remind us of past events. When I was at school a local 
church was rebuilt after a fire. Our school took part in the celebration event for its reopening. Out of the ashes, here 
was a new building and a new start. The phoenix arising formed the central theme of artwork and creativity for the 
re-opening. Pupils made a large colourful collage showing a phoenix arising from the dark ashes. Our year group 
performed a ‘dance drama’ signifying Persephone returning from the Underworld and we all took part in music for 
the occasion. The full significance and magnitude of all this was probably lost on some of us, yet it remains a strong 
illustration in my mind of hope out of darkness. 
 

We can just imagine how majestic the sight of such a huge bird would be, rising from ashes and utter darkness and 
destruction. How amazing that from emptiness something strong and truly wonderful can arise.  
 

How awesome and humbling to be reminded that strength can emerge from the bleakness of devastation. 
 

As I thought about this, I was reminded of a film I saw years ago, of plant-life returning deep in the Canadian forest 
completely destroyed by wildfires. In the burned-out embers where it seemed impossible for growth to return, green 
shoots had emerged. Even after total destruction, it seems some things defy all the odds to rise again.  
 

When all seems to be falling apart, it is hard to think forward to a time when things will move on in areas of conflict, 
and when peace, healing and hope will return. Yet life will eventually move on. There will be another day when 
things will change, and new growth can begin. For others far away or maybe in our own lives, new life can arise 
once again. Hope in emptiness, really is there. Hope that rises to replace the darkness.  
 

We may realise we’ve heard this story before. At Easter something mighty happened that changed the world and 
continues to take us forward. In the emptiness of death and the darkness of the tomb, something ‘of God’ took 
place: unnatural, amazing, and true. In mighty power God brought new life where all seemed hopeless and dead. In 
resurrection, new life begins.  
 

When Jesus arose from the tomb, evil and sin were conquered. Death is not the end, and it means life with God 
through Jesus is there for all. Jesus who says: “Come to me all who are weary and I will give you rest!” Matt 11:28. 

 

The hope revealed in the story of Easter is hope for us all, wherever we are or however we are affected by the 
dreadful images of war. We know the days ahead will be very tough, yet in spite of the violence, terrible 
bombardment and horrors of current conflicts, a new peace can emerge in troubled lands, an opportunity to rebuild 
and for peaceful life to be restored.  We all realise it will take a great deal of time, effort and prayer behind the 
scenes for things to move on, yet we know restoration is possible.  
 

We can all play a part by continuing to pray without ceasing, not giving up and also giving thanks for the good that 
goes on behind the scenes in the midst of disaster (that we don’t often hear about). We can all encourage the 
‘dance of peace’ where a future will emerge from the ashes in time to come.  
 

I hope and pray we can all draw on Easter hope in Jesus, that things can and will eventually change. For me, that 
childhood memory and image of hope arising from the ashes, will stay with me to remind me. 
 

Rev Angela 
 

Pray without ceasing …. 
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Beane Valley Benefice Services  
April 2024 

 

ALL are welcome 
 

7th April 2nd Sunday of Easter  
10am Watton ‘Church in the Pub’ informal 
contemporary worship in George and Dragon 
Contact Sharon 07931 325288 
11am Aston Prayer and Praise  
11.15am Waterford Holy Communion  
11.15am Stapleford Prayer and Praise  
 

14th April 3rd Sunday of Easter 
9.30am Watton Holy 
Communion  
11am Aston Family Service – all 
welcome 
11.15am Bramfield Prayer and 
Praise 
11.15am Stapleford Holy 
Communion 
 

21st April 4th Sunday of Easter 
10am Watton ‘Church in the Pub’ informal 
contemporary worship in George and Dragon 
Contact Sharon 07931 325288 
11am Aston Holy Communion 
11.15am Waterford Morning Prayer 
11.15am Stapleford Prayer and Praise 
 
28th April 5th Sunday of Easter 
9.30am Watton Holy Communion  
11.15am Bramfield Holy Communion  
11.15am Stapleford Holy Communion 
 
5th May 6th Sunday of Easter 
10am Watton ‘Church in the 
Pub’  
informal contemporary 
worship in George and Dragon 
Contact Sharon 07931 325288 
11am Aston Prayer and Praise  
11.15am Waterford Holy Communion  
11.15am Stapleford Prayer and Praise  

You are welcome to attend a service in ANY church 
on any Sunday 
Activity bags or activities are provided for children 
 

NIGHT PRAYER Alternate WEDNESDAYS on ZOOM 
at 7.30pm 10th and 24th April 

Please contact Rev Angela 
clergy.angela@gmail.com for link 

 

Tuesday 16th APRIL 10am Holy Communion 128 
High St (Linda Tyler) followed by coffee and chat – 
please ring Linda 01920 83046 
 

Wednesday 17th APRIL 2.30pm 
STAPLEFORD CHURCH TEA 
AFTERNOON  all are welcome for tea, 
coffee, cake and chat. 

 

WEDNESDAYS 10am Morning Prayer 
Service in St Andrew’s Bramfield  
short said service followed by coffee, 
chat and sometimes cake. Time to 
catch up with the Ministry team. 

 

MONDAYS 2pm ASTON Bible Study Fellowship  
3 Long Ridge Aston with tea and biscuits  
(1st and 3rd Mondays) Contact Pauline 
pauline.manley1966@gmail.com 
 

Annual General Church Meetings APCMs 2024 
Sunday 21st April 12 noon Aston APCM in Church 

after service 
Thursday 25th April 7.45pm Watton APCM in the 

Memorial Hall 
Friday 26th April 2pm Bramfield APCM in Church 

Sunday 28th April 12 noon Stapleford APCM in 
Church after service 

Sunday 5th May 12 noon Waterford APCM in 
Church after service 

 

TUESDAYS Waterford Church and Churchyard 
Working parties – Contact Churchwarden Malcolm 
Wandrag to help m.t.wandrag@gmail.com 
To help in Stapleford or Watton or Bramfield 
please contact the Churchwardens.  



 

ASTON Church open Sundays 12 noon to 4pm and 
Wednesdays 10am – 5pm. Church and Churchyard 
Working parties first Tuesday of month 10am to 12 
noon. Contact Churchwarden Sara 
wardenstmarys@gmail.com  

 

THANK YOU to all our Volunteers. 
 

Baptisms - we welcome Oliver 

Blloshmi who was baptised in St 
Andrew and St Mary’s Watton at 
Stone on 24th March 

 

RIP – we remember with love 

Mrs Margaret Spring whose ashes were 
buried in St Andrew and St Mary’s 
Watton at Stone on 24th March 

 

For bereavement support contact the ministry team 

You can access online help with grief at 

griefshare.org thebereavementjourney.org 

cruse.org.uk teardropgrief.co.uk ataloss.org 

‘Those whom we love and lose are no longer where 

they were before; they are wherever we are.’  

(St John Chrysostom) 
 

 

Need someone to talk to? 
YOUR MINISTRY TEAM IS HERE FOR YOU...  
Rev Jenny Gray: 01920 830035 email 
jennygrayrectory@gmail.com 
 

Revd Angela Lynas 01992 877188 email 
clergy.angela@gmail.com  

 

PRAY for PEACE in ISRAEL 
and GAZA, UKRAINE and all 

areas of conflict 
Lord God, though peace seems 
humanly impossible, 
we continue to pray for an end to violence and 
bloodshed. 
We pray your comfort for the fearful and broken – 
hearted. 
Change the hearts of those set on revenge and 
destruction. 
Give wisdom to world leaders as they respond to 
aggression. 
Bless all who work for understanding, 
reconciliation and justice 
which alone bring lasting peace. Amen. 

CHURCHES OPEN as listed for quiet prayer 
and visits:   

WATERFORD St Michael and all Angels open 
DAILY 10am – 4pm for more information Contact 
Church Warden Malcolm 01992 552531 
 

WATTON at STONE St Andrew & St Mary open 
DAILY 10am – 3pm for more information Contact 
Church Wardens Ian and Helen  
 

ASTON St Mary open Wednesday and Sundays.  
For visits contact Church Wardens Tim 01438 
880519 Sara 01438 880750  
 

BRAMFIELD St Andrew’s Church For visits contact 
Church Wardens Dorothy 01992 582132 or Peggy 
01992 550467 
 

STAPLEFORD St Mary For other visits contact Peter 
07870 681542, John 07773 392991 or Lesley 
Atterwill 07773 392992 
 
A huge ‘thank you’ to the churchwardens of all 
our churches for all the work they do 
 

 
For all enquiries about baptism, funerals, blessings, 
visits, confirmation or offers to help, please contact 
Revd Jenny by phone or email.  Please note Mondays 
are my usual day off. 

NOTE for wedding bookings and 

administrative enquiries:  

Pauline Manley  

Pauline.manley1966@gmail.com 
 

 

KEEP UP WITH THE 
LATEST NEWS ……… 

We are on Facebook 

• St Andrew and St Mary Watton at Stone 

• St Mary’s Aston 

• St Mary the Virgin Stapleford 

• St Michael and all Angels Waterford 
 

And you can also access an electronic version of 

the Parish News from any of the following 

websites: 

https://www.achurchnearyou.com/church/7907/ 

https://www.achurchnearyou.com/church/7898/ 

https://www.achurchnearyou.com/church/7885/ 

https://www.achurchnearyou.com/church/7903/ 

www.watton-pc.org.uk/news/ 
 
 



 

 

 

WATTON BOOK WORMS Usually third 

Friday of the month at 7pm to share supper 
and thoughts on our book of month.  All are 
welcome contact peterevernden@hotmail.co.uk   
  

 

The Lord’s Prayer Plaque 
from the recently closed 
Watton Methodist Church 
has a new home by the font 
at the back of St Andrew and 
St Mary’s Church – a 
reminder of their many 
years of faithful worship and 
service in this community.     
 
 

 
InTouch Age UK Hertfordshire 

offer confidential, non-judgemental emotional and 
practical support on bereavement, physical & mental 

health issues, cancer, end of life, a partner with 
dementia or any other problem.  

Call 01992 634964/630623 or email 
intouch@ageukherts.org.uk Web page Age UK 

Hertfordshire | Our Services 

 

 
 

 



 

Beane Valley Women’s Fellowship and 

Mothers’ Union 
 

Miss Dorothy Abel Smith has very kindly agreed to talk 

to our branch of the Mothers’ Union on 10th April at 

2.30pm. The venue will be in Stapleford Church and the 

talk will be about Bramfield. 
 

We do hope that you will join our group for an 

enjoyable afternoon. Refreshments will be served after 

the meeting 
 

Elizabeth and Jean 

 

Concern for our World: APRIL 
 

This month we pray for:  
 

People who can, to give generously to areas of 
need 

Good research and education in areas of poor 
rainfall or drought 

Those who build up positive relationships and 
model peaceful living 

 
 
 

Discover Sailing Open Day 

at 

Hertford County Yacht Club 

(HCYC) 
 

Saturday 11th May 10:30 - 15:30 
 

Come and have a try at dinghy sailing for free! 
 

We have experienced helms to take you sailing 

and some little dinghies for kids to try under 

supervision. 
 

Light refreshments will be available at a small 

cost. 
 

Spend some fun time with us and learn about 

our club. 
  

Bring some spare clothes and old trainers. 

Buoyancy aids will be provided. 
 

Discover more at 

www.hcyc.co.uk 

Marsh Lane, Stanstead Abbotts, Hertfordshire 

SG12 8HL 

Enquiries to: secretary@mg.hcyc.co.uk 
 
 
 
 

 

Rev Jen 10 for Easter 2024 
Easter is hard to believe. Common 

sense tells us dead people don’t rise. 

But why make up a story that seems 

incredible? which billions of people 

throughout the world continue to believe for 2,000 

years? for which thousands of saints and martyrs 

have lost their lives?   
 

1. No-one was waiting for Jesus to rise from the 

dead – his resurrection wasn’t part of the 

religious or cultural background of the time – 

it’s new! 

2. People weren’t stupid in the 1st Century AD – 

they knew the difference between dreams, 

visions, hallucinations and reality just as we do. 

3. No-one seriously doubts that Jesus dies on the 

cross - Roman soldiers were professional 

executioners! They know their job!  And a huge 

crowd witness his death. 

4. No-one’s ever disputed the grave stone was 

rolled away and Jesus’ tomb was empty. 

5. If Jesus’ enemies had taken his body why didn’t 

they produce it to quash the story? 

6. If Jesus’ friends had taken his body why were 

they willing to die for a lie? 

7. Details of the Easter story differ slightly in the 

four gospels suggesting greater authenticity 

and reliability than a uniform narrative – but 

they agree on all the basics!  

8. The first people to see the risen Jesus are 

women - not (seen as) credible witnesses! 

9. Many people meet the risen Jesus, not just his 

disciples – including 500 at one time who are 

alive when the gospels are written.  

10. The gospels record people’s doubts as well as 

recognition of the risen Jesus – doubts aren’t 

airbrushed out! 

 
Carbon exists as graphite and diamond, the one soft 

and flaky, the other hard and crystalline.  H2O 

exists as water, ice and steam.  Jesus’ risen body is 

physical (he eats and can be touched) but also 

‘spiritual’ (he appears and disappears).     
 

‘If Christ has not been raised your faith is futile’ 

writes St Paul.   No Easter, no Christianity!   

 

 



 

GOING DEEPER INTO GOD’ in the BEANE VALLEY BENEFICE  

ZOOM BIBLE STUDY SPRING 2024 

Questions Jesus asks… then and now 

  2pm TUESDAYS 

 
Tues 16th April Do you understand what I have done for you? (John 13:1-20) 
Tues 23rd April Do you love me? (John 21:15-22)  
Tues 30th April Don’t you know me, after all this time? (John 14:6-14)  
Tues 7th May   Why does this generation ask for a miraculous sign? (Mark 8:1-13) 

 

Each session stands alone – why not try one.  Click the link on Monday or Tuesday’s Thought for the Day to 
join the 40 minute session. 
Email Rev Jenny to receive this Weekly Newsletter and Thought for the Day jennygrayrectory@gmail.com 
You can unsubscribe at any time 

 
 

 

DATCHWORTH BOWLS CLUB 
2024 OPEN DAYS 

 

We will be holding FREE Open Mornings, with Coaching for 

Beginners, provided by Bowls England Qualified Coaches on:  
 

Saturday 27th April 
and 

Sunday 28th April 
From 10am to 1pm 

 

Tea and cake will be provided for those that just want to watch. 

To be followed by 4 FREE 2 hour coaching sessions on the following Sunday mornings from 

10am to 12 noon.  
  

Anyone interested, regardless of age, gender or ability, please either just turn up or contact: - 

 

Rob Hazeu, Secretary, on 01438 515562 or 

Steve Arnold, Captain, on 01438 812290 

 

Flat soled shoes are required to be worn on the green. Woods will be provided. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

NEWS FROM THE VILLAGES 
 

BRAMFIELD 
 

WHAT’S ON IN BRAMFIELD 
 

Bramfield Carpet Bowls 
Meets Village Hall 
Monday eve 7.30pm to 9.30pm  
COME AND TRY IT Everyone Welcome 
Enquiries Mike Jones 
01992 550182 
 

Exercise Dance Class 
Monday 1.15pm to 2.15pm 
£5.50 per person 
Contact Sofie Porter 
07761 768059 
 

Parish Council Meets Every other 3rd Tuesday of the 
Month  
Clerk Chris Underhill 
07714 711253 
 

Village Hall Committee Meets 
1ST Tuesday of the Month 8pm 
Contact Cheryl Jackson 
01992 583958 
 

Bramfield Book Club 
Meets 2nd Tuesday of the month at 7.30pm at the 
Village Hall. 
Contact Louise  
01992 583173 
Gibbslouise83@gmail.com 
 

LOOK US UP ON FACEBOOK And BRAMFIELD VILLAGE 
HALL WEBSITE 

 

WATERFORD 
 

Waterford 200 Club 
Winning Prizes  

 

 March 

1st prize £80.00 

2nd prize £40.00 

3rd prize £30.00 

4th prize £20.00 

5th prize £16.50 

6th prize £16.50 

 
February can be a tough month; the weather can 
be challenging, with lots of rain, high winds and 
floods and it can be tough to stay positive.  
 

But here in Waterford, we have the solution to 
these winter blues – a community get-together. 
And that’s just what we did on Saturday 2nd March, 
when we gave villagers the opportunity to come 
together for a Waterford Coffee & Chat Morning; to 

have a cuppa, a delicious cake, choose a book 
from our bookshop and have a chat with friends old 
and new. And come they did! It was one of those 
occasions when the simple act of coming together 
created something wonderful and there was 
certainly a buzz of chatter and laughter in the 
village hall which lifted all our spirits. So we’ve 
agreed we need to do it again! Watch this space! 
 

Looking ahead, our biggest event, the Village 
Fete, is coming up, on Sunday 15th September. 
We are hoping to repeat the great success of last 
year and we’ll let you know nearer the time how 
you can help. 
 

An American psychologist at Yale University, Paul 
Bloom wrote, “The key to a happy life…is a life 
with sustained relationships, and connections 
to community.” Here in Waterford, we think he’s 
right! 
 

WATTON AT STONE 
  

This year’s fete will be held 
on Bank Holiday Monday, 
27th May on the Church 
Field. Gates will open at 

12.30pm and entrance will be £1.50 with under 
12s free. 
 

We’ve got a lot of new attractions planned for 
this year including a Beer and Pimms Tent, 
craft area and new games for children. We’re 
hoping the Fire Engine will be able to attend as 
long as it is not called out to any incidents. This 
is a popular favourite with children. 
 

We’re inviting any crafters out there who would 
like to rent a stall to sell their goods to contact 
either Helen McCash 
mccashandhay@yahoo.co.uk or Ian Knight 
iancknight31@gmail.com 07778 401799 for 
further information and to book a space. 
 

We’ve already held two collection events and 
thank you so much to everyone who has kindly 
given good quality items for us to sell. We will be 
holding final collection events on 25th and 26th 
May from 10am to 2pm in the Memorial Hall 
in the village. Please donate any good quality 
items that we can sell. Unfortunately, we can’t 
take any electrical items. 
 

As usual, there will be a bottle tombola and we 
would be very grateful for any donations of 
drinks for that stall. 
 

Our popular cake stall will be there. We usually 
sell out of cakes quite quickly so, if you are able 
to bake a cake for us, please deliver it to the cake 



 

stall on fete day. PLEASE ensure that you stick a 
label to the bottom of your cake container 
detailing the ingredients to avoid any allergy 
problems. 
 

The first prize in our Grand Draw this year is a 
voucher for £500 towards a new bike kindly 
donated by Highway Cycles. Make sure you get 
your Draw tickets which will be available at the 
fete. 
 

Most of all, come and join us for what promises 
to be a really fun event. All proceeds will go to 
the upkeep and maintenance of our beautiful 

historic church. 
 

Don’t forget the Quiz Night which 
will be held on Saturday 27th 
April at 7pm in the Memorial Hall. 

Tickets are priced at £15 which will 
include a light supper. Please bring your own 
drinks. Tables will be set up for teams of 8 or 10 
but if you are not able to form a team of your 
own, we will find a team for you to join. Tickets 
are available from Helen McCash 
mccashandhay@yahoo.co.uk. This is a really fun 
evening and all proceeds will go to the upkeep 
and maintenance of the church. 
 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARIES 2024 
  

 
Saturday 27 April 

 
Quiz Night 

 
Monday 27 May 

 
Village Fete 

 
Saturday 6 and Sunday  
7 July 

 
Flower Festival 

 
Sunday 7 July 

 
Strawberry Teas at the 
Church 

 
Saturday 26th October 

 
Quiz Night 

 
 
 
 

QUIZ NIGHT FOR BRAIN TUMOUR 
RESEARCH 

Thanks to Mel, Lyn H. and all who came to the quiz 
night and to those who donated raffle prizes and 
the George & Dragon. With your help we raised 
£700 for which Michael, his fellow climbers and 
myself are extremely grateful. 

Thank you for your support. Lyn & Michael Oakman 

1st Watton at Stone Guides have 

completed their Love Life challenge, they 

have had a glass cutting workshop with the 

Scouts, did a chip shop walk in Hertford and collected 

items for our local food bank. A great start to the year. 

 
 

Watton at Stone Garden and 

Allotment Association A.G.M. 
 

The Association will be holding its AGM on 

Wednesday 24th April in The Nigel Poulton 

Community Hall. All are very welcome to 

attend, you do not need to have an 

allotment, just an interest in gardening. 

After the business of the meeting there will 

be refreshments and a quiz. 
 
 
 
 
 

WATTON-AT-STONE 

COMMUNITY LIBRARY 

 
Open every Tuesday 10:00 – 12:00 in the Nigel 

Poulton Community Hall. Loads of books to choose 
from including Children's books, plus various jigsaw 
puzzles. No charges or fees involved or borrowing 
time constraints. Come along and have a browse  

 

 



 

Waterford Nature Notes 
 
On one of those very mild, February days that we had, when the temperature was 15°, two male Brimstone 
butterflies were on the wing around mid-day.  In a similar way to some other species, overwintering Brimstones 
can return to their dormant state after a day of flying. 
 

In the morning twilight of 1st March, I heard my first Blackbird of the year.  Generally, Blackbirds 
stop singing in early to mid-Summer and begin again in February or March. Some do start again in 
January, particularly city birds, but this would not usually be the full song as this is associated with 
territory and mating.  It is only the male that sings but both sexes utter the alarm call  -  a constant 
tchuk tchuk tchuk, which can continue for several minutes as long as there is a threat, such as a 

cat, nearby.  The female builds the nest and incubates the eggs alone but the male does help with feeding the 
young. 
 
Regarding twilight, I love this time of year when the days lengthen quite quickly and all around us new life is 
beginning. I keep an eye on times of sunrise, sunset, twilight, dawn, etc., at this time we gain between 1 and 3 
minutes of daylight at each end of the day, for example in the week between 1st and 7th March the day 
lengthened by 23 minutes.  
 
In March last year, I commented upon the sources of plants and trees and importing diseases 
and neocotinoids.  In last month’s Parish News, I then read the article by Mike Treffry, the new 
Director of Operations, Woodhall Estate, telling how they have their own nursery to avoid just 
that problem.  Admiral Lord Collingwood, who took command at Trafalgar after Lord Nelson 
was killed, would have approved.  Collingwood would take a pocketful of acorns with him when 
he walked about the countryside and scatter them in order to provide Oak trees for future 
generations of shipbuilders (I wonder whether his descendant, Paul, the Durham and England cricketer, scatters 
Cricket Bat Willow seeds to provide for the future of cricket bats). It wasn’t only the strength of the timber that 
made Oaks good for ships but also the naturally formed ‘knees’ (where a branch bends sharply) that provided 
strong timbers for the frame of the hull because the wood did not have to be cut or shaped so the natural grain 
stayed intact.  I was amazed to learn many years ago that developers were importing Oak trees from Europe - 
why on earth was that a good idea? Oak could be considered our ‘National Tree’, acorns germinate readily and 
require little or no intervention to grow to maturity.  It is believed that the trade resulted in introducing the Oak 
Processionary Moth, which can lead to trees dying, as did the trade in imported Ashes (Ash Dieback Disease); 
Horse Chestnuts (Bleeding Canker); Box (Box Tree Moth) and others.  
 

As I expected, the female frog that was on the bottom of our pond died after about ten days. A 
male visited briefly but didn’t stay longer than 2 or 3 days.  The first spawn arrived overnight on 
3rd/4th March but had disappeared by the next day.  As I reported last year, after similar events 
in the pond, there are many predators, including dragonfly nymphs, larvae of other water insects, 

newts, Grass Snakes, Hedgehogs, birds, especially Herons, toads and other frogs, even rats.  We 
can rule out insect larvae because the volume was beyond what could have been consumed by even a fairly 
large population in one day, we can rule out newts, for a similar reason, we can rule out Hedgehogs and birds 
because the spawn was in a place that they couldn’t have reached, that leaves us with other frogs, toads, Grass 
Snakes or rats. Two days after the spawn had disappeared, another clump appeared, much as I try to not 
interfere with Nature, I considered that the fourth year in succession of the failure of any spawn hatching (see 
Nature Notes May 2023) warranted action, I transferred some of the spawn to a bucket, leaving the rest for 
whatever needs it as food, any tadpoles that hatch will be released into the pond to take their chances. 
 
Walking one early afternoon I heard a constant chattering of birds in the Sycamores of Waterford Plantation, at 
first I thought it was Starlings but I haven’t seen more than occasional Starlings in this part of the village for some 
years, it was a flock of Redwing.  The following day, in a field nearby, I counted a mixed flock of 40-50 Redwing 
and Fieldfare all feeding in the same direction. 
 
As I write this, two Buzzards perform their courtship display overhead, circling, swooping, soaring; although I 
didn’t see it on this occasion, they even turn upside down and present their talons to one another.  Red Kites 
and other birds of prey perform in a similar manner, even giving and receiving prey in the air but I always think 
that Buzzards are better aerobats than Red Kites. 
Malcolm  



 

 

News from Watton at Stone Primary and Nursery School 
 

A successful, highly praised, well-resourced school in the heart of the village with One Form Entry (one class 
per year group) for Pre-school, Nursery, Reception, Year 1, Year 2, Year 3, Year 4, Year 5, and Year 6 
 

“Our school community will:  
INSPIRE a love of learning so children reach their full potential.  
ENCOURAGE understanding and acceptance of themselves and others.  
NURTURE emotional wellbeing and build resilience.” 

 
Despite the fact that second half of the spring term was incredibly short (slightly less than 5 weeks in total), the 
school has managed to squeeze in an awful lot!  The children were welcomed back to school with a leap year 
assembly where they learnt about what leap years are and why they occur.  They were shown the Leap Year 
Vault which has now been locked and not opened again until 29th February 2028. 
 
On 4th March we hosted the Saltmine Theatre Company who delivered a fantastic performance of the 
‘Rhyming Bible’.  Following the performance, children in years 5 & 6 were given the opportunity to ask some 
very thought-provoking questions about Christianity. 
 
The 7th March was World Book Day and lots of children came to school dressed as their favourite character, or 
in pyjamas, ready for a story.  We also welcomed Christian Darkin, a published author, to the school.  
Following a whole school assembly, he visited all of the classes during the day to lead sessions where the 
children created characters and story plots of their own. 
 
To round off an exciting week, the Friends of Watton held their annual “Mothers and Others” stall ahead of 
Mothering Sunday.  The children were all very excited to choose something for their mother, or any other 
significant person in their life who they felt deserved a beautiful gift.  This event was extended to allow older 
siblings, or indeed anyone in the village to participate by opening in The Bull on the Saturday before Mothers’ 
Day.  This will be an annual event, so next year if you find yourself caught short, or want to find something 
really special, you now know where to come! 
 
On the same day as the Mothers and Others stall, year 5 went on a trip to Morgan’s school to visit a 
planetarium and enjoyed learning all about the solar system and the constellations. 
 
This term Year 4 have been working on a DT project to create their own biscuits. They baked their own 
biscuits and adapted the recipe to incorporate their favourite flavours. They designed their own packaging and 
chose a name for their biscuit. 
 
The following week was no less busy with a rock & pop assembly on Wednesday morning, led by iRock and 
Red Nose Day on Friday 15th where children came in non-uniform and were encouraged to wear an item of red 
clothing. We raised an incredible £206 for Comic Relief.  
 
On 26th March the children partook in the annual sponsored bounce and raised lots of money while having a 
great time! 
 
We wish everyone a very happy and restful Easter Break! 
 
Watton at Stone school recently retained its Ofsted status as a “Good School” and is a friendly, supportive 
local school.  We have a very active PTA, “Friends of Watton” who organize some excellent events that are 
fun for adults and kids alike and raise valuable funds to enable additional activities and resources to be 
purchased by the school.   
 
If you’re considering whether Watton at Stone could be the right school for your child, please contact the 
school office on 01920 830233, or email admin@wattonatstone.herts.sch.uk 
 



 

 



 
 

Saturday, 27 April 
7pm 

Memorial Hall, High Street 

Watton 

Tables of 8 or 10 

Tickets £15  per person to include light supper 

Bring Your Own Drinks 

Available from Helen McCash 

mccashandhay@yahoo.co.uk or 01920 830665 



 



 

  



 
 
 

 

 

 

 

WATTON TENNIS CLUB 

 

The new season started on March the 1st.  

The Annual Newsletter and instructions for registering 
online for the 2024 Season were sent out to all current 
members in January/February. If you haven't received it 
or anyone else would like a copy, please contact 
wattontennisclub@outlook.com 

New players are always welcome. 

Club Sessions will continue to run throughout April 
weather permitting. Adult sessions are Monday, 
Wednesday and Thursday evenings plus Saturday 
afternoons, and Junior Coaching is on Thursday 
afternoons. 

The team playing in the East Herts Mixed Doubles 
Winter League has had a good season finishing 3rd in 
their division and the Mens Vets have made a good start 
to their competition. The popular Datchworth Spring 
League starts on Monday 22 April, and we hope to field 
5 teams. 

The Club Sessions on Monday and Thursday evenings 
and on Saturday afternoons are organised via 
WhatsApp groups. If you are a member who would like 
to join one of these groups, please contact the club on 
the email below. 

Adult Coaching runs on a Wednesday evening with Mark 
Roskilly coaching. The sessions are 7.30–9pm after 
Easter. There is a WhatsApp group for information. Club 
members please contact the club on the email below to 
be added to the group. New comers are always 
welcome, please contact wattontennisclub@outlook.com 
for details. 

Junior Lessons are on Thursdays from 3.30 – 6.30pm. 
New juniors are always welcome. Please contact the 
Club Coach, Ian Vosper, with any coaching enquiries:  
vosperlorri@aol.com or 07960 519373 

If you would like a copy of the Club’s Annual Newsletter 
or information about joining the club please contact the 
Membership Secretary at: 
wattontennisclub@outlook.com or 07984690727. 

New Players, adults and juniors are always welcome at 
the club.

 

 

 

 

Dates for your Diary:  

The Club Tournament will be on Saturday 29th June 
2024.  

The Christmas Party and presentations will be on 
Saturday 7th December 2024. 

The AGM will be on Tuesday 7th January 2025 

 

WATTON RAMBLERS 

 
Walk Programme – April/ May 

 
Tuesdays in April / May 

Short 1-hour slow morning walks for all starting at the 
Watton Community Hall at 10.00am. These walks are 

available for allcomers and worth a try if you are recovering 
from something or need a little gentle exercise. 

(Further details from Maurice Gordon 01920 426344) 
 

Friday 12 April      ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
8pm Watton Community Hall 

Meeting is open to all residents to discuss the Walk 
Programme for the year ahead. Refreshments will be 

available. Further details from Maurice Gordon  
01920 426344. 

Thursday 25 April     Morning Walk 
Meet at 9.30am at the Nigel Poulton Community Hall 

Watton for an approx 5 mile Morning Walk utilising part 
of the STOOP (Stevenage Outer Orbital Path) circuit 
around Stevenage. Lifts will be available, and lunch 

organized for those requiring it. 

 

TABLE TENNIS 

 

Table Tennis sessions are held in the Community Hall 
on Tuesday afternoons from 1.30 –3.00pm. The cost is 
£4 per session, but the first taster session is free. All 
abilities are welcome. 

Three tables are available, and a mixture of doubles and 
singles are played depending on numbers present. 

For further details contact Steve Block on 07870 779949 
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Contact 

PILATES CYCLING 
WATTON VETS 

FOOTBALL 
YOUTH 

FOOTBALL 
LADIES 

FOOTBALL 
SATURDAY 
FOOTBALL 

Points Laura Jeffs Alan Headland Steve Betts Derek Hill Steve Betts Paul Reynolds 

 07710 408974 01920 830351 07970 698139 01438 813684 07970 698139 07794 791978 

 
Contact 

ARCHERY CRICKET 
SHOTOKAN 

KARATE 
TENNIS RAMBLING TABLE TENNIS 

Points John Meischke Brad Williams Peter Khera Ian Knight Maurice Gordon Steve Block 

  07970 083256 07801 790915 07866 374674 0777 840 1799 01920 426344 07870 779949 

 



 
 

  

 
 

   

  

 

 

   

   

    

 

 Plumbing 
& Heating 

 

 

 

GARDEN SERVICES 
 

All garden work undertaken 

Tree surgery – grass cutting 

Pruning – hedge cutting 
Patios – fencing 

Man & Mini Digger for hire 

 Seasoned Logs 
 

01438 225776 or 
07778 190282 

 

Greenwood Tree Care 
Pruning, Reducing, Felling, Removal, 

Hedge Cutting 
Free Quotations, Competitive prices, 

 NPTC Qualified 
 

Adam Welch 

Tel: 01920 830719 Mob: 07881 902827 
 

 

 

Powell Funeral Service 
 

83 Railway Street, Hertford 

01992 509611 
 

Nelson Court, Watton Road, Ware 

01920 463260 

also at Hoddesdon 
 

COMPLETE FUNERAL & MEMORIAL SERVICE 

 

Gas, Oil & LPG 

Central Heating Installation & Alteration 

Boiler Servicing & Repairs 

Complete Bathroom Installations 
 

Tel Alan or Alex on 01992 589096 
alan @pipesandson.co.uk 

www.pipesandson.co.uk 
 

 

 

Pete Phillips 
Painting & Decorating, 

Plastering and Tiling 

 

All works undertaken 

01920 411966    
mob 07770590094 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Village Framing 
Picture Framing to a  Professional Standard 

By Terry Higgins G.C.F. 
(commended by the Fine Art Trade Guild) 

21 Walkern Road, Watton at Stone,  SG14 3RQ 
01920 830745 
07903 833056 

 

 

Assisted Living – Private Nursing Home 
Bramfield Road, Hertford  SG14 2JA 

01992 551900 – info@broadoakmanor.co.uk 

 

         

 
 

 

 

Watton Village Store & Post Office 
Village Store  

Mon – Sat  7.00am to 9pm;Sun 8am to 8pm 

Groceries, Off licence, Newsagents, Lottery 

Free cash withdrawals – most major banks 
 

Post Office 

 Mon – Fri  9am to 5pm; Sat 9am to 12.30pm 

 

Strong-Base Driveways & Landscaping 
Garden Make-Over, Patio’s, Block Paving 

Resin Bound Gravel, Brickwork, Fencing, 

Approved Bradstone Paving Installer – Award Winners 

Free Garden Design & Price Quote – Jobs Large or Small 

Based in High St, Watton-at-Stone 

Call: Paul Reynolds - 07794 791 978 or 01920 830 610 

www.strongbasedriveways.co.uk 
 

UK CITY ROOFING 

CONTRACTORS 

FLAT ROOFING 

SPECIALIST 
THREE LAYER HIGH PERFORMANCE BUILT 

UP FELT MASTIC ASPHALTING 
HIGH PERFORMANCE TORCH-ON-FELTING 

 

SLATING & TILING     ROOF  REPAIRS 
GUTTERING    UPVC FASCIAS & SOFFITTS 

 

ALL WORK GUARANTEED 
FREE ESTIMATES    FREE ADVICE     NO OBLIGATION 

 

Office: 01920 822 775  Martin : 07970 940 290 
Mark : 07973 835 449 

Ukcityroofing@btconnect.com 

 
 

 
 

 

BRAMFIELD 
VILLAGE HALL 

FOR HIRE 
Modern, fully equipped  premises 

suitable for all occasions 
Ideal for weddings, parties, classes and 

clubs. 

Licensed for music and dancing. 
For details contact Cheryl Jackson 

01992 583958 (evenings) 
www.bramfieldvillagehall.wordpress.com 

 

R.Allison 
 

Landscapes & Maintenance 
01438 211848 / 07787762822   

 www.RAllisonLandScapes.co.uk 
 

Garden construction, Patios,  Driveways,  
Water features Turfing, Fencing, Brickwork, 

Pergolas, Topiary, Decking, 
 

Tree surgery, All Garden Services Provided 
 
 

Free Quotations 
 

 

 
 

Open Mon - Fri 

8.45 am - 3.30 pm 

Phone 01920 830590 

  

LAMBRETTA & VESPA 
WANTED 

 
Old Scooters for 

restoration & parts 
 

Stuart 0794 1514122 
stuarbutcher01@aol.com 

 
 

LED GARDEN LIGHTS 
 

Affordable and easy to 
install 

 

Free site visits & design 
services available 

 

Local company 
Call Phil on 0800 037 2975 

tols.co.uk 

TAI CHI / 
QIGONG 

In HERTFORD 

and on  ZOOM  
with Liz Welch 

01992 550405 
info@lizwelch.co.uk 

www.lizwelch.co.uk 

 

 

Tracie Harris Living 
Clinical Hypnotherapist 

NLP & CBT Therapy 
 

Sessions for children, 
teenagers & adults 

 

free consultations available 
07957 421739 

www.tracieharrisliving.com 

Architectural Services 
Free Consultation + Comprehensive written quote 

Design – Concept 
Feasibility – Planning 

Building Regulations – Detailed Drawings 
Project Management – Design & Build 

 

Residential & Commercial 
Mb 07814 146779   www.room-by-room.co.uk 

Angela Jane 
Cake Design 
 

Beautiful and delicious 

wedding and occasion cakes 
 

Angela : 07939 554 242 
 

www.angelajanecakedesign.co.uk 
Info@angelajanecakedesign.co.uk 



 

    

 

 

  Bridget B's  

Traditional Butcher 

 

 

 

   

  

 

 

 

 

   

  

Hertfordshire Spanish 

School 
Fun group lessons to 

learn Spanish! Ware, 

Hertford and 

Watton at Stone 

07510 785959 

hertsspanishschool@hotmail.com 
www.hertfordshirespanishschool.co.uk 

 

 

Triographics 

 Printers Limited 
 

121 London Rd, 

Knebworth 

SG3 6EX 
 

Digital Printers 
 

01438 811905  fax 01438 

814173 

alantriog@aol.com 

 

 

 
 

Babysitting Service/ 
school holidays 

 

Many years experience 

DBS and First Aid Cert. 

 

Contact Ines 
quinteroines@yahoo.co.uk 

Time Warp Collectables 
Collector wants to buy 

Old watches, Steam engines, 
 old motorcycles,  model aero engines 

 
07974 088812 

colin1417@yahoo.co.uk 

FARMERS MARKET 
Woolmer Green 

 

Selling fresh produce and crafts 
 

Fourth Sunday of the month 
9.30am to 1pm 

Village Hall, Hall Lane 
Woolmer Green, Herts, SG3 6XA 

0370 777 6132 
woolmergreenpc.org.uk 

; 

Richard  Parsons 
FRENCH POLISHER & 

FURNITURE 

 RESTORER 

Antiques, Pianos 

Modern Furniture 

Full Repair Service 
 

27 St Martins Rd 

Knebworth, SG3 6ER 

Tel: 01438 812200 
07946 422151 

www.rparsons.com 

 

 

The Nigel Poulton 
Community Hall 
          Watton–at-Stone 
 

Main Hall / Pavilion / Meeting Room & 
Changing Rooms for hire 
 

contact Jane Allsop   on 01920 830330  or  
clerk@watton-pc.org.uk  

 

 
 
 

 

  

 

 
AUSTIN’S 

 

FAMILY FUNERAL DIRECTORS 

 
Serving the community since 1700 

 

24 HOUR SERVICE 

PRIVATE  CHAPELS 

PRE –PAYMENT FUNERAL PLANS 

 
 

AUSTIN’S,  12 Millbridge, Hertford 

 
01992 582052 

www.austins.co.uk 

funerals@austins.co.uk 

 

 

 
 

 

Hypnotherapy 
Stress, Anxiety, 

Phobias, etc. 
 

Lee-Anne@hertfordhypnotherapy .co.uk 

www.hertfordhypnotherapy.co.uk 
 

Tel: 07919 441564 
 

Based in Watton at Stone 

 
 

HERTFORD TV SERVICE 
Freeview TV Aerial Installations, Repairs & Extra TV Points 
SkyQ / Sky+HD / Freesat Satellite Specialists, Magic Eyes 

TV, Audio & DVD Repairs  
TV & Soundbar Wall Installations, Hidden Cables 

CCTV systems in HD, View offsite on Smart Phone/Tablet App 
Wireless Burglar Alarm Security Systems 

Sonos Multiroom Audio, WiFi Access Points 
Tel:   01992 552955 

www.hertfordtvservice.co.uk          family business est. 1979 

Watton Memorial Hall 
118 High Street,  Watton at Stone 

 

Large Main Hall with Stage, Small Rear Hall, ,Kitchen 

 and Large Car Park 
 

FOR HIRE by Individuals, Clubs and Groups 
 

For more information contact: 

Christine Grant on 07816 023746 
 

 
 

THE GEORGE 

AND DRAGON 
 

High Street 

Watton at Stone 

01920 512196 

 

Sunday Lunches, Food, Real Ales 

Group Bookings & Parties 

Catered for 

 

Peter Worby 
 

ANTIQUES 
RESTORATION 

40 years experience 
All Repairs, Polishing 

Fully Insured,  Free Estimates 

Tel: 01920 821973 
peterworby56@gmail.com 

 

JEAV Electrical 
Watton at Stone 

 

Electrical installations/repairs 
NICEIC registered 

Andrew Powell 
 

01920 830140  

 07771 655927 
jeavelectrical@btinternet.com 

 

 

 Clare’s 
Cat 

Feeding 
Service 

Qualified Veterinary Nurse 
 

0777 902 6182 
96 High St, Watton at Stone 

JENNY JUNIOR INTERIORS 
Curtains and blinds, poles and tracks, furniture, sofas, chairs, 
 carpets and flooring, kitchens and bathrooms, lighting, art. 

 

Consultation in your own home. 
5* customer Google reviews 

 

Tel: 01707 276343 or Mob: 07947 711597 
www.jennyjuniorinteriors.co.uk 

 

Monday to Saturday 12 – 11pm;     Sunday  12 – 10.30pm 

Tracie Harris Living 

Clinical Hypnotherapist 
NLP & CBT Therapy 

 

sessions for children 
teenagers & adults 

 

Free consultations 
07957 421739 

www.tracieharrisliving.com 

 

 

HCPC Registered Audiologist 

Ear Wax Removal, Hearing Assessments,Hearing Aids & More 

25 St Andrew Street, Hertford, SG14 1HZ 
01992 877666  hertfordhearing@outlook.com 

 

Open Tuesday - Sunday 

12noon to 11pm 

 

Tel: 01992 554077 
www.grandisonpub.com 

 

 

For all your family's butchery requirements 
 
 



 
   Adrian  Thompson 

Home & Garden Services 
 
 
 

Landscaping • Decking • Fencing • Grass Cutting  
P l a n t i n g  •  H e d g e  P r u n i n g  •  P o n d s  •  e t c .  

P r o p e r t y  M a i n t e n a n c e  I n s i d e  a n d  O u t  
 

Adrian Thompson, 41 Station Rd, Watton at Stone 
01920 830634    mob 07791 122691 
E.mail:  ajt.gardenservices@ntlworld.com 

 

    

 

 

 

1:1 Dog Groomer 

Bramfield 

07399083709 

  

 
 

Delivering outstanding 
homecare, enabling 

independence 
 

Live-in care · hourly care · 
respite care · dementia 

 

01920 481600 
ian@walfinch.com 

 

  

WATERFORD 
VILLAGE HALL 

FOR HIRE 
 

By individuals, groups and clubs at 
reasonable rates. 

Modern Kitchen, Large Car Park 
Can accommodate 80+ people in 

comfort. 
For further information visit 

www.waterfordvillagehall.co.uk 

 

 

 T.J.LANDSCAPES 
We do 

Turfing 
Brickwork 

Patios 
Block Paving 

Fencing 
For fast friendly service 

 

Call – 07956 989617 
 

   

  

  

 

 

 DW     
Building, Carpentry 
and Maintenance 

Darren Wareham 
 

Mobile 07732 012298 
Email  dwbuildingcarpentry@gmail.com 

 

JDS WINDOW 

CLEANING 
Windows & frames 

Patios & Driveways  -

pressure washed 

Fascias & Conservatories 
 

Pole fed – pure water system 
Commercial & domestic 

Call Luka 07713 490773, 
01920 832171 

 

Emily Rose 
The Hair & Beauty Boutique  

Tue 9am – 7pm 

Wed 9am – 5.30pm 

Thur 9am – 7pm 

Fri 9am – 5pm 

Sat 8.30am – 5pm 
 

36a High St 

Watton at Stone 

Tel 01920 830354 
 
 
 

Tel 01920 830354 

 

 

 

 

Pinnacle Catering Hire 
Crockery – Cutlery – Glasses 

Tables – Chairs – Table linen and much more 

Call Sara Vallance  07976 246332 
pinnaclecateringhire@live.co.uk 

www.pinnaclecateringhire.com 

 

 

Curtains & Blinds 
Middlemarch 

Interiors 
 

We offer a free 60min 
design consultation to 

measure and quote with no 
obligation. 

One window or whole house 
 

07496 885139 
www.middlemarchinteriors.co.u

k 

 

 

E H Crouch Funeral Directors 

 
243 Broadwater Crescent, Stevenage SG2 8ET  

01438 728428 dignityfunerals.co.uk/local 
 

Proud to be a Dignity Funeral Director,  
providing  exceptional services to families 
across the UK. 

 

 

SERVING THE LOCAL COMUNITY SINCE 1958 

  

 Fitness & Wellness 
for peri to post menopausal women 

Get Active, Strong and Confident 
in person and online Personal Training & fitness classes 

Louisa Smith  07903819540 or info@feelbodystrong.com 

www.feelbodystrong.com 

 

S.P.Saban Ltd 
 

UPVC Doors, Windows, 
Fascias, Soffits, 

Bargeboards, Cladding 
 

All work backed by  
10yr guarantee 

 
01920 462343 

  

Sue Elmes 
ALTERATION SPECIALIST 

 

Professional, friendly 
service 

 

01920 830300 
07973 149520 

 

 

 

 

 

Believe    Nurture    Enlighten 

Preparing well-rounded individuals for the world 

ARRANGE A TOUR – 01992583341 

www.stapleford.herts.sch.uk 

 

Instagram & Facebook: staplefordprimaryschool     

  Twitter: @staplefordps 

 



 
   

 

 

  

   

   

  

 
 

 

   

 

  

  

HOME AND GARDEN 

 

Professional Home and Garden 
Services 

Exterior Landscaping, 
Fencing, Decking and Maintenance 

Interior Decorating, Tiling and general 
home improvements 

Mark Blacktin 
07967006716 or 01920 830211 

 

 

HIGHWAY CYCLES 

Quality bicycles for all ages, plus spares, accessories 
and clothing. 

Full repair service to all makes and models 

 

9b Great Northern Works 
Hartham Lane, Hertford,  SG14  1QN 

01992 536007 
www.highwaycycles.co.uk 

 

 

 

Watton at Stone based Removals Company 

Fully Insured 

Catering for all your Removal Needs 

Short and Long Distance Moves – free home visit quotes 

DAN 01920 413449 / 07496 856 863 

wizzremovals@outlook.com   www.wizzremovals.co.uk 

Bloom & Grow 
Gardens 

All garden maintenance 
undertaken 

Weeding, pruning, hedge trimming, 
lawnmowing, planting, border edging, 

mulching, leaf clearance. 
Female gardener – trained and fully 

insured 
Jenny 07984 468613 or 

bloomgrowgardens@outlook.com 
 

 

 

 

Independent Family Funeral Directors – Est 1839 

Jacob House, 23 Station Rd, Knebworth   0800174220 

 

The Bull 

01920 831032 

Coffee & pastries 
Freshly prepared & seasonal food 

Great ales & guest beers 
Family Garden, patio & play area 

113 High Street, Watton at Stone, SG14 3SB 
www.thebullwatton.co.uk 

 

T.A.D Beauty 

Mobile beautician  
Nails – Lashes – Massage – 

Facials 
 

Instagram: t.a.d.beauty 

Tina: 07535681449  

tinadorton@icloud.com 
 

RAY’S OF SUNSHINE 

 

*Painting *Coving *Tiling 
*Laminate Flooring 

*Wallpaper  Hanging  *Carpentry 
*General Maintenance 

 
CALL RAY – FREE ESTIMATES 

01438 214178  07837 487922 

 

 

 

Kim’s Foot 
Health Care 

Home visiting service, 
treatment in the comfort of 
your home, nails cut, corns, 

callous/hard skin  
kimsfootcare@hotmail.com 

07505 142 102 
 
 
 

 

TreeSmiths 

OUTDOOR MAINTENANCE AND CLEANING 
Grass * Patio * Gutters * Driveways * Fencing 

Sheds/Cabins Construction * Driveway, Patio Cleaning 

ONE OFF PROJECTS 
Handyman Services * Garden Projects * Decorating 

Assembling Furniture * Shed Construction 
07989 598270 

 

 

 

 

S T U D I O    C   A R C H I T E C T S     L I M I T E D 

Architectural Design Services 

FREE CONSULTATION 
PROFESSIONAL AND PERSONABLE APPROACH 

PLANNING & BUILDING REGULATIONS  
ALTERATION, RENOVATION, REFURBISHMENT 

NEW BUILDS & EXTENSIONS 
TENDER AND CONTRACT ADMINISTRATION 

Sarah Coughlan 

BA(Hons)Arch Pg.Dip(Plym) RIBA 

 01920 413 302 

 Sarahcoughlan@studio-c-architects.com     www.studio-c-architects.com 
 

 ACORN PEST 

CONTROL 

 

20 years experience in Pest 
Control.  

Same price as council but quicker 
response 

 

Michael Jackson 
077 1049 4186 

 
 

Live, interactive MUSIC classes for pre-school children 
Datchworth Village Hall 

Thursday mornings during term time Toddlers - 10am 

Babies - 10.50am 
www.minimozart.com          emma@minimozart.com 

 

 
WINDOW & GUTTER 

CLEANING 

Contact Dane – 07593 013494 
dane@servucare.co.uk 

Laura J PILATES 

 

Pilates classes in Watton for all ages and abilities, pre natal & 
post natal, children, seniors & orthopaedic conditions 
Monday  9.15 am Mixed Ability  10.30am Silverlates 

Wednesday 9.15 am Mixed Ability  10.30am Beginners 
Thursday  7pm Mixed ability / intermediate 

1-2-1 Mat and REFORMER sessions available 
www.laurajpilates.com   laura@laurajpilates.com 

07710408974 

www.grassrootslandscapes.co.uk 

Garden Landscape Design, Construction & Maintenance, est. 2000 
Regular garden maintenance slots available 

01920 832 210 

enquiries@grassrootslandscapes.co.uk 
 

TAC Tea Room 

 

Birthday Cakes and 
Afternoon Tea Cakes 

 

Freshly homemade 
 

Sharon 07880 994321 

 

ACSIL 

Management Consultants 
 

Business, Leadership, 
Strategy,  Accountancy & Finance 

 
www.ACSIL-Consulting.co.uk 
hillary.odira44@outlook.com 

 

07398722860 

 



 

BENEFICE DETAILS 
Rector 
Revd Canon Jenny Gray 
jennygrayrectory@gmail.com  
(01920 830035) 
The Rectory, Church Lane, Watton at Stone. SG14 3RD 
 
Associate Priest 
Revd Angela Lynas clergy.angela@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Scan the QR code below to find out more about the church in  
Watton-at-Stone:  

Scan the QR code below to find out more about 
the church in Waterford: 

 

 
Scan the QR code below to find out more about the church in 

Stapleford: 

 
Scan the QR code below to find out more about 

the church in Bramfield: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

PRINT DEADLINE 
Please send any items for the next edition 

BY 12TH OF THE MONTH 
To the Parish Reps or the Editor: 

 
Bramfield  
 Jenny Clayton 
 3 Bury Lane, Bramfield 
 (01992 538712) 
 jenny@jmsprojects.co.uk 
  
Stapleford  
 Carol Eccleston 
 1 Clusterbolts, Stapleford. 
 (01992 536405) 
 caroleccleston@btinternet.com 
 
Waterford  
 Ray Cole 
 3 Bramfield Lane, Waterford 
 (01992 584040)  
 rayjcole1@tiscali.co.uk 
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